
The school complies with the DfE and LA guidelines concerning the Freedom of Information Act 

  

Christ Church School  

Newsletter  

20th October 2023 
If you would like an item included in the Newsletter, which is also published on the website www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk 
please email it to: Katie Rose at krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk by Wednesday lunchtime at the latest.   

NEXT WEEK—VISITORS, COMMUNITY EVENTS & CURRICULUM ENRICHMENT 

Monday 30th October Whole School Back to School 

Tuesday 31st October Whole School Open Afternoon 3.30-4pm 

Wednesday 1st November Whole School Open Morning 8.30-8.50am 

Thursday 2nd November Y2 Guided Walk in local area on Black History 

Follow us on our social  
media platforms: 
@cchtfederation 

@ccandhtschoolkitchen     

Dates for your Diary 
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Tuesday 7th November— Hooke Court Meeting for Y4 Parents, 
9am 
Tuesday 7th November—Y2 Trip to Chelsea Physic Garden 
Tuesday 7th November—Individual Parents’ meetings face to 
face, 4pm onwards 
Thursday 9th November—Promises Auction, 7pm School Hall 
Friday 10th November—Remembrance Assembly, School Hall 
10.50am 
Monday 13th—Friday 17th November—Individual Parents’  
Meetings 
Monday 13th November—Positive Behaviour Parent Workshop  
Wednesday 15th November—Senior School Coffee Morning,  
Cameron Vale School. 
Friday 17th November—Children In Need 
Saturday 18th November—Chelsea Light Switch on, Choir  
singing 
Monday 20th—Friday 24th November—We are Different 
Week 
Monday 20th November—Y6 Trip to the Poppy Factory 
Wednesday 22nd -Friday 24th November—Y4 Hooke Court  
Residential 
Wednesday 29th November—Nasal Flu Jab in school 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

Reception Class:  
Florence & Freddie 

Year 1:   
Whole Class 

Year 2: 
Noah & Mimi 

Year 3: 
Leopold & Emelie 

Year 4: 
Lexi & Louisa 

Year 5: 
John & Isadora 

Year 6: 
Molly & Jasper 

 

Positive Behaviour Workshop  
Monday 13th November 9.10am 

 
Led by Miss Kennedy, our CCHT Personal and Social Education Lead 
and Miss Martin, our CCHT Positive Behaviour Lead, this 
workshop is for parents in year groups 1 to 4. It is designed to explain 
The Zones of Regulation, which helps children to manage their  
emotions, used by our Christ Church Team.  We will also explore  
children’s emotional needs, behaviour and how to redirect them in a 
positive and constructive way.   
By the end of the workshop you will: 
• understand regulation and how we support it 
• gain a basic understanding of The Zones of Regulation 
• begin to understand behaviour as a form of communication 
• understand how different types of behaviour a child might  
present and how to redirect them using positive and encouraging  
strategies. 
If you can make it please rsvp to krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk  to give us 
an idea of numbers. Many thanks. 

Congratulations to Richard  
Steenberg and Michael Pavey 
who have both been elected as 
our new parent governors for the  
federation.  Thank you to all the 
contenders whose energetic  
willingness to stand for election 
reaffirms our strong community. 

https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/


INDIVIDUAL PARENT MEETINGS 
 

Tuesday 7th November 
for after school face to face appointments for all 

year groups. 
 

Monday 13th - Friday 17th November 
for face to face appointments during the school day. 

 
Bookings will be made online via School Cloud for 

face to face meetings. The link below goes live today! 
 

 
 
 
 

https://ccht.schoolcloud.co.uk/ 
 

Reception Class 
Monday 13th November pm 

Year 1 
Tuesday 14th November am 

Year 2 
Wednesday 15th November pm 

Year 3 
Tuesday 14th November pm 

Year 4 
Thursday 16th November pm 

Year 5 
Wednesday 15th November pm 

Year 6 
Wednesday 15th November am 

HEAD LICE! 
 

Please check your child’s hair  
for head lice over the half term, 
and if necessary, treat your child’s 
hair with an appropriate product, before they 
return to school.  We have had a number of  
parents who have mentioned that, despite 
treating their child’s hair, they are repeatedly 
being reinfected because other children are not 
being treated!  This is very unfair and very  
frustrating for parents who are doing  
everything in their power to eradicate nits and 
lice from their children’s hair. 
 

For more information, please check our  
website www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk click on the 
‘Wellbeing’ tab at the top of the page or click 
here.  Thank you. 

MESSAGE FOR Y6 PARENTS/CARERS 
Secondary eAdmissions  Deadline  

Tuesday 31st October  
Just a reminder that you will need to fill out your 
online eAdmissions secondary transfer form by  
Tuesday 31st October. Please do not forget!  
 

https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/importantdates 

CHECK OUT NEXT WEEK’S 
SCHOOL MENU 

 
HERE  

A message from Mr. Dollard: 

Edward Elgar : 1857 – 1934 : Cello Concerto in E minor 

  
This half-term all children have been listening to Edward 
Elgar's Cello Concerto in E minor. Can you listen to it at 

home? Do your children remember any facts about Elgar? 
Or facts about Concertos? How do you think Elgar was 

feeling when he wrote this piece of music? Can you watch 
the whole video? It's best listened to nice and loud!  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=lNVe_1Eb5dw&t=1294s  

HOOKE COURT MEETING  
 

FOR Y4  
PARENTS ON 
TUESDAY 7th 
NOVEMBER 

AT 9AM 

https://ccht.schoolcloud.co.uk/
https://www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/06/head-lice.pdf
https://www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/06/head-lice.pdf
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/importantdates
https://www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk/well-being/#lunchmenu
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lNVe_1Eb5dw&t=1294s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lNVe_1Eb5dw&t=1294s


As part of our Creative Classrooms, our ART CLUBS at Christ Church are extremely popular as they allow 
the creativity to flow.  Sensory activities, project work, both 3D and 2D, and junk modelling are all part of 

the planned enrichment curriculum too. 



Colour Box on Friday 





 

CHRIST CHURCH PROMISES AUCTION 
THURSDAY 9th NOVEMBER 2023 at 7pm  

Our bumper fundraising event is on the horizon, with fabulous  
highlights such as: 

 

• One week family holiday in a traditional Alpine Chalet. 

• A Day’s Trout fishing on the River Itchen 

• An authentic Indian curry night homemade and prepped and delivered to your door for a party of 10 

• Two tickets to see Tottenham Hot Spurs vs Bournemouth on 30th December in their home ground. 

• A TARKA party for 30 children 

• Four tickets to see Guys & Dolls at the Bridge Theatre. includes babysitting. 

• Dinner for Four at the Fat Duck in Bray 

• Christmas Wreath Making for 8 adults including Champagne and Canapés. 

 

How to I buy a ticket? 

With just 3 weeks to go until the Promises Auction itself on Thursday 9th November at 7pm it is time to please 
book your tickets via the school gateway. Tickets cost £25 per person and include a two-course supper 

and a glass of bubbles. By pre-ordering your tickets, this will help us in many ways such as planning the  

set-up of the school hall, ordering enough food and drink (very important!) and also to provide you with your 

paddle board for the evening’s entertainment. It will also help us with up front essential costs that are  

required to make the event happen! If you are purchasing for additional guests, please could you email me 

their names so I can allocate them a paddle board number. 
If you are not a CCHT parent please email Katie Rose krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk who will reserve you a spot 

and you can add the price of your ticket to your bill at the end of the night, or you can make a bank transfer 

ahead of the night. 

 

What do I need to bring on the night itself? 

Please bring cash and a healthy appetite for delicious food and plenty of fun. There will be a cash bar for wine 
and beer and soft drinks and there will be a number of games throughout the evening that will require cash 

for participation although it is absolutely not obligatory to participate in any of these games.  You will be able 

to pay for your winning lots by card at the end of the evening, but everything else on the night is cash only 

please. 

 
Do I need to pre-book the creche? 

Please pre-book the crèche on the school gateway. The cost is £5 per child for the evening. We will have a  

pyjama party and movie night and the children will have a lovely time looked after by our members of 

staff.  An important note to remember is that the auction will run on until approximately 10.30pm at the  

latest. 

 
Can I place a bid on a lot even if I am unable to make the auction? 

Yes, absolutely!  All parents will receive an auction catalogue after half term, allowing plenty of time to peruse 

the lots that tempt you and to mark your cards!  There is an absentee bid form at the back of the brochure 

that you can fill in, cut out and leave in the offices if you are unable to join us on the night or might need to 

leave the auction before that lot, or for those who prefer to be discreet with their bid. The choice is yours, as 
long as the absentee bid form is handed in before midday on Thursday 9th November. 

 

Can I make a donation if I prefer not to bid? 

Any donations would be very welcome. A donation can be made via the absentee bid form at the back of the 

catalogue or by cash or card on the night. 

 
There are many other ways to support too: 

 

Sponsoring our Bar—via School Gateway you can help us with the cost of the prosecco and wine—all  

sponsors will have their name in the catalogue, thank you. 

Purchasing a Raffle ticket with a chance to win a luxurious Ralph Lauren Handbag—here 
 

What is the money we raise going towards? 

The money we collectively raise from the Promises Auction will go towards Creative Classrooms providing  

essential resources to enhance our curriculum and our children’s learning. We pride ourselves on providing an 

experience-led learning environment by offering class trips, a wide variety of enrichment in co-curricular  

subjects to bring to life the curriculum and our pupils’ educational journey.  
 

We really look forward to welcoming you on the night and enjoying the Promises we have made to make school 
improvements and enrich our children’s education. 

mailto:krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk
https://cchtrbkc.enthuse.com/cf/christ-church-promises-auction-raffle


CHRISTMAS DATES ! 
 

18th November 2023 
Come and support and listen to our 

CCHT Choir take part in the  
Chelsea Christmas Lights  

Switch-On 
 
 

1st December 2023 
Nothing could be more festive than our 

CCHT Choir singing carols in  
Pavilion Road with hot chocolate and 

twinkly lights all around.  
 

     
2nd December 2023 12-3pm 

Christ Church Christmas Fair  
 
Christmas games, chocolate tombola, bottle tombola, Father Christmas’s Grotto, Tea Cup 
Rides, Horse & Cart, face painting, hot dog stand, mulled wine and hot chocolate, homemade 
cake & bake stand, flower stall, Church Christmas Raffle draw and much much more. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our CCHT Online Christmas Shop has launched with a whole range of scented candles,  
coloured dinner candles, advent candles, Christmas cards, personalised school tea towels 
(coming soon), Christmas gifts, stocking fillers and lovely Christmas plants and Christmas Trees 
all available to purchase in the run up to Christmas. www.cchtshop.com. Collection from 
school only.  
 

Christmas Tree Orders—available to buy on the Christmas Shop above. 
Order you trees—six sizes to choose from—from the Christmas shop for delivery in time for the 
Christmas Fair. See separate email for details. 
  

Date For your Diary!  
 

Our Elf Auction  
Monday 11th December—Friday 15th December 

 
Look out for more details after half term on our superb Christmas 
online Auction run by our Reception classes at both schools.   
Christmas goodies usually include bottles of Champagne, Christmas 
treats, homemade chocolates and gifts, indulgent bubble baths or 
spoiling spa treats, hampers, electronic games or tickets to a  
Christmas pantomime, homemade chutneys or even Christmas  
crackers. 
 
Please send your lot donations to Katie Rose at krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk.  Lot values can 
range from £10 - £100 all in the name of the season of goodwill. 

mailto:krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk


Amazon Wish List 
Thank you  to everyone who has  

purchased something for our school  from 
our Amazon Wish List! 

 
If you would like to purchase something on our 
behalf, please visit:  

https://amzn.eu/8EJTD8E 

If you find something you would like to purchase 
– just add it to your basket and follow the same 
procedures as it you were ordering something for 
yourself. The items will then be  delivered  
directly to the school – 
please make sure you  
select the school address 
in the  delivery  
section.  

Open Afternoon 
 
Tuesday 31st October 
3.30pm—4pm 
 
 
 
This is an opportunity for parents and carers to look through 
their child’s work and to see what they have been learning 
this term. Please try to make the time to come.  
You will get a chance to discuss your child’s progress during 
the individual parent meetings which will be held the  
following week. 

Book Fair 
Monday, 6th —Friday 10th November 
 
All next week there will be a book fair on 
the piazza after school  (it will be held in 
the corridor outside the hall if it rains). The school will be 
given 50% of all profits made to spend on books for each 
class.   

AUTUMN CONCERT AT CHRIST CHURCH 
Thursday 16th November at 9.10am 
 
Come and listen to our talented musicians and choir in our Autumn Concert.  



UNIFORM 
 

We would like to remind you that school coats should either be the school 
coat or should be a plain navy blue coat —no fur collars please.  Can we 
also remind you that children should have a school backpack to bring in 
books, trainers etc.  Other bags/backpacks are not school uniform. 

PLEASE REMEMBER 
WINTER UNIFORM AFTER HALF TERM—NO MORE SUMMER  

DRESSES 

 

• Blue or red socks or tights 
• Blue or red hair accessories 
• School Bag 
• School coat or plain navy blue coat 



 

Recommended Read 

TIMES TABLES ROCK STARS! 

 







Reception 



Y1 



Y2 



Y3 



Y4 



Y5 



Y6 


